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Our Ref:OF0216604

Dear Mr Brown

GOODS VEHICLE OPERATOR'’S LICENCE OF0216604

GOODS VEHICLES (LICENSING OF OPERATORS) ACT 1995 (the Act)

THIS LETTER REQUIRES URGENT ATTENTION

Sent by Recorded Delivery and email.

| refer to our letters dated 18/08/2023 notifying you that the Traffic Commissioner was
considering revoking your goods vehicle operator’s licence as the mandatory requirement
of professional competence is not met.

| also refer to our letter of 13 September 2023 detailing the Traffic Commissioner’s
decision to grant a Period of Grace for the purposes of professional competence until 13
January 2024. The Council was informed in this letter that professional competence would
need to be restored or an extension to the Period of Grace requested prior to the expiry of
this grace period or the licence would be revoked.

In the absence of a response to this letter or a request for a public inquiry to be held the
Traffic Commissioner has revoked your operator’s licence with immediate effect in
accordance with the grounds stated in our letter.

Notification of this decision will be placed in the publication ‘Applications and Decisions’. This
decision may also be recorded on an electronic national register that can be inspected by the
competent authorities of other EU member states.

What you must do now

You must now return the operator's licence and vehicle discs to me at the above address
for cancellation. Failure to do this is a criminal offence.

Right of Appeal

There is a right of appeal against the Traffic Commissioner's decision. To appeal you should,
within one month from the date of this letter, apply to:

Upper Tribunal (Transport)



Administrative Appeal Chamber
5th Floor, Rolls Building

7 Rolls Building

Fetter Lane

London

EC4A 1NL

Guidance on the appeal procedure, including an explanatory booklet, is available from the
Upper Tribunal website —

www.gov.uk/courts-tribunals/upper-tribunal-administrative-appeals-chamber
This letter has been sent by recorded delivery post and email.
If you believe that you have received this letter in error due to responding to
previous letters please contact me on the telephone number shown above

IMMEDIATELY.

Yours sincerely

!!lce o! !!e Iraffic Commissioner





